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SUBJECT/TITLE
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MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local law enforcement agencies, county jails

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

BR 1162 creates new sections of KRS 510 to define the crimes of child sexual abuse in the first, second, and third degrees.  The bill also defines the crimes of incest in the first and second degrees, and revises definitions for rape, sodomy, sexual abuse, and sexual misconduct.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of BR 1162 on local governments is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal.  The bill creates new sections of KRS 510 to define the crimes of child sexual abuse in the first, second, and third degrees.  Child sexual abuse in the third degree is defined as a person under the age of twenty-one (21) engaging in sexual contact, sexual intercourse, or deviate sexual intercourse with another person who is under the age of sixteen (16).  Child sexual abuse is defined as a Class C felony.  Class C felons may serve their period of incarceration at county jails, however, the state reimburses the counties at a rate of $27.51 per day served.  Costs associated with housing these prisoners are not expected to be significant.  Child sexual abuse in the first degree is a Class A felony, while child sexual abuse in the second degree is a Class B felony.  Class A and Class B felons would be incarcerated in state facilities and would create no additional costs for the counties to incarcerate.  Revisions to the definitions of other sexual abuse crimes within the bill are not expected to have a significant impact on the local government costs of incarceration.  

Some minimal costs may also be anticipated in the need to train and educate law enforcement personnel on the new crimes as defined by the bill, and on the changes to definitions and penalties to existing sexual abuse crimes.  The new training could be incorporated into ongoing training required for law enforcement personnel, however, and the cost increase to local governments is not expected to be significant.
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